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I would like to issue a challenge to each and every one of 
you. Oftentimes we get in a rut, and do the same thing 
ƻǾŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ǿǊƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘΣ ǎƛƴŎŜ 
familiarity is very comforting and comfortable. However, it 
can lead to stagnation. So to avoid that I issue a challenge 
to all of us: Do something different and get out of the rut 
of doing the same thing. If you have never carved a golf 
ball, give it a try. If you have never tried chip carving, try it. 
Try doing a bird carving if you have never done a bird. In 
other words, look at carving as a trip you are taking. Take 
the road not taken. Try something new and different. You 
may surprise yourself.   
At the Christmas party, I will have blanks of my next 
ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΦ Lǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ άр-{ŜŎǘƛƻƴ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜέ 
entry. I think I have about 12 of them. But if I need more, I 
will cut out some more blanks for this challenge. Make 
sure you grab one.   
Anyway, see you around the pile of chips. May the grain be 
with you.  
  
Eric Owens  
IWG president  
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Christmas Party is 
at 6:30 pm, Nov 10   

Newsletter 

Greetings,  
Christmas party is 
coming up this week. BE 
THERE OR BE SQUARE! 
Idaho Artistry in Wood is 
coming up in a few 
months. GET YOUR 
CARVING ENTRIES 
DONE!  
2016 Idaho Woodcarvers 
Guild Jamboree is 
coming up within 6 
months. SIGN UP AND 
ATTEND (OR TEACH)! OR 
5h .h¢IΗ L¢Ω{ hY Chw 
YOU TO DO BOTH!   
The library is lonely and 
is waiting for someone to 
visit it and check it out. 
Check it out on our 
Resources page.   

Merry Christmas! 

mailto:dsharpcarver@hotmail.com
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Don't forget our IWG Christmas party on Thursday, December 10, 
at 6:30. The place is Wright Congregational Church, 4821 Franklin 
Road. Time is 6:30. If you want to participate in the gift exchange, 
bring a wrapped, homemade gift and you can participate in our 
Christmas story and gift exchange. 
The club will provide turkey and ham. Bring your own drinks, if you 
don't want coffee or water. At the November  meeting we passed 
around a paper, on which people signed up to bring certain items.  
Here are the results of that list: 
Salads - Lou Olaso, Norm Sullivan, Dale Parsons, Eric Owens 
Sides - Beck Beus, Eleanor Barrett, Karla Glick, Lynn Kleckner, Gene 
Fuller 
Breads - Frank Capshaw, John Greener 
Desserts - Clare Harkins, Carolyn Greener, Kay Viste, Jane Eubanks 
If you are not on the list, and you want to participate, please come. 
If you wish to bring a dish, great! If not, your presence is very 
welcome! 
I look forward to fellowship with friends, and a great time with 
great food! See you then! 

IWG Christmas party  
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Meeting Minutes 
October: 
     Meeting opened by Eric Owens. No new attendees/joiners of 
the club.  
     Financials given by jane Eubanks: "We have money". 
     Calendar discusison - Gourd Society Show, to be staffed by Kay 
Viste, Don Brigham and Norm Sullivan. Date is October 24-25, at 
the Boise Wyndham Garden Airport Hotel. 
     Jamboree planning meeting - We discussed having a meal on 
Saturday evening, and a bingo game; raffle tickets will be 
recycled for an ending drawing for a few big prizes at the end of 
the weekend. Costs and venue will remain the same. 
     Eric discussed the use of the IWG library; if no one uses it, 
why do we have it? Should we sell the items, donate them, or 
use it? Several members mentioned they did not know we had a 
library, and asked about access. Discussion followed by Eric 
about how to find it on teh website, and how to request items 
(or come over and pick them up), from the library location. 
     IAW Show - Are we ready for the IAW Show? Have our 
carvings ready? Let's get those numbers back up. Carolyn and 
John Greener talked about the 5-Section Challenge. 
   Show and Tell - Beck led us in a show-n-tell (Sorry, I don't 
remember who had what). 
     Raffle - Several items available. 
     Class - Eric did a relief scarecrow class. 
November: 
     Introduced (again) John Gorman. 
     Financials - Jane gave a report that essentially said we had 
money, spent some and received some. Any Questions?> 
     Eric discussed a request from a home school group that wants 
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to have a teacher come and teach up to 15 students aged 8 and 
older. No one took him up on that offer. The lady who requested 
it also said she was flexible s far as numbers and ages, but still no 
takers.  
     The IWG Christmas party was discussed. The club will provide 
the turkey and the ham (generously volunteer cooked by Don 
Brigham and Jane Eubanks). The decision was made to pass out a 
list of items for members to bring such as sides, desserts, etc. The 
list has plenty of people on it. We discussed the gift exchange. 
Frank Capshaw stated that we could use the dishes and utensils 
at the church and he would make coffee and wash the dishes. 
Apparently most of us do not like paper plates. Amen to that! 
     Carolyn Greener discussed the IAW Show. No major changes. 
All are looking forward to the show and are finished with their 
carvings (yeah, right!) 
     The 2016 Jamboree was discussed, with Eric making a plea for 
3-hour classes. We have 5 one-day classes, and are in a great 
need of 3-hour classes so we can put out the flyer. Eric wants to 
publish and send out the flyer by the end of November. Eric also 
stated the need for a dedicated PR person, one who can saturate 
the Valley and other areas with information about the Jamboree, 
and getting attendees. 
     Show-n-Tell took place. Beck Beus had several pieces, Gene 
showed us his progress on his quilting lady, Karla Glick showed 
her carved small ornaments she won at the last club meeting, 
Eric showed his carved (relief and in the round) scarecrow 
carvings, and Don Brigham brought his carved Santa face with a 
pipe.  
     The class was a video on a bark house carving by Minnesota 
carver, Russ Scott. 

Minutes continued 
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5-Section Challenge 2016 
¢ƘŜ wƻƎǳŜ /ŀǊǾŜǊΩǎ DǳƛƭŘ ƛƴǾƛǘŜǎ ŀƭƭ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ 
ά5-Section Challenge.  To complete this challenge, participants must enter a 
minimum of five carvings in the IAIW Show in 2016.  Participants must enter 
one carving in each of the five carving sections of the IWG prospectus.  The 
ǇǊƻǎǇŜŎǘǳǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ LŘŀƘƻ !ǊǘƛǎǘǊȅ ƛƴ ²ƻƻŘ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ ά  
ǿǿǿΦƛŘŀƘƻŀǊǘƛǎǘǊȅƛƴǿƻƻŘΦƻǊƎ  άΦ  9ŀŎƘ ŜƴǘǊŀƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ 
award . 
Details: 
-You must enter one piece into each of the sections as defined in  
  the IWG 2016 show prospectus. 
-You may enter as many pieces in each section as allowed by the  
  IWG 2016 show prospectus. 
-Points are awarded for each ribbon won in the show competition. 1st place  
  =4 Pts, 2nd place=3Pts, 3rd place=2Pts and HM=1pt. 
-Those who enter a piece in all 5 sections will receive a participation patch. 
-Participant that accrues the highest point total will receive the grand prize. 
  The photo shows the prize for 2014. 

5-Section Challenge 2016 
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Show and Tell 

Gene Fuller has continued to work on his quilter 
solving the quandary of how to represent the  
pattern on the folds of the quilt 

October November 

Beck Beus shared a 
unique Cottonwood 
Bark house. 
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{Ƙƻǿ ŀƴŘ ¢Ŝƭƭ ŎƻƴǘΩŘ 

{ŎŀǊŜŎǊƻǿǎ ŦǊƻƳ 9ǊƛŎ hǿŜƴΩǎ hŎǘƻōŜǊ /ƭŀǎǎ 
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{Ƙƻǿ ŀƴŘ ¢Ŝƭƭ ŎƻƴǘΩŘ 

David Sharp has carved a scarecrow, a Santa 
and a Summer themed cottonwood house. 


